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I was very plo,, cc: to receive your letter of 10 Febr-Lary,

which Lord Carrington passed on to me following his Leeting on

19 February with M. bartin Bongo. I am sorry tli I was not


able to receive your delegation myself on this occasion.

vividly recall our very useful and enjoyable meeting during

your last visit to London in May 1980.

We have given careful study to your letter, in which are

sot out the substantial costs involved in the holding of -

conference on the scale of UNCTAD VT. We well understa nd


wish to carry out in full measure the obligations assumed

capitals, despite the financial constraints your governmet.

However, as Lord Carrington remarked to M. Bongo, we ourselves

are facing pressures for economy which have led us to scrut

with care all manner of governmental expenditure, including

level of our contributions to international agencies.

this background, we would find it difficult to meet your re.:

for assistance.

Even if the resources were fort:leo:111ns, time de seem 1_0

be very short for the expansion you plan of yoc.r

facilities. I am sure that in welcoming your coun

to host the conference, it was not the intention of the UNCTAT)

membership to impose a heavy financial burden on Gabon. We hop

that discussions in Geneva might prove constructive, perhaps

by reaching agreement to adjust the sca3e of UNCTAD VI so that

there is no undue burden on facilities in Libreville. No dcvJb-:
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the March meetin and Development Board

an opportunity for S7Jr-,-. -Jnsideration of the ques

I am sorry 4 at I ,_,Lle to give a more helpful

on the =TAD catter. rI sheiuld like to take thi.s  oa


to express my personal ilieaure at the developent and

ing of our bilateral rela-_iens which has taken place dur_

last year. Eis Royal highness The Duke of Kent, Sir Ge


Howe and :Ir. Richard Luc- have all told me of the frieF,

generous hospitality whieh they found duriniy their visits to

Libreville. I have alse learned with pleasure of the recent


signing of a pi-oject line of credit which will facilitate British
i•

participation in your i=ense enterprise of constructing the

Trans-Gabonese Railway, and so give visible proof of the flouris-

ing of British-Gabonese co-operation.

I understand  that Richard Luce has conveyed an invitation

to your Minister for Foreign Affairs and Co-operation to,pay

more  substantial visit  to the United Kingdom later this year.

I hope that it will be possible for this to be arranged very

May I take this opportunity, Your  Excellency, to renew te

the assurance of my highest consideration.
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His Excellency El Hadj r-,71r Bongo, GCMG.


